

Nyewood CE Infant School

Brent Road, Bognor Regis West Sussex PO21 5NW Telephone: (01243) 823283 Fax: (01243) 841606



<u>office@nyewoodinf.co.uk</u> <u>www.nyewood-inf.w-sussex.sch.uk</u>

Headteacher: Anna Wells MA

"SMILING, CARING AND LEARNING TOGETHER ON A JOURNEY WITH GOD"

Tuesday 3 October 2023

Ofsted Inspection Outcomes

Dear Parents & Carers,

I have pleasure in attaching the Ofsted report from our recent inspection which confirms that the school continues to be a good school. The report has just been released today and will be published on our school website as well as the Ofsted inspection website in due course.

We are delighted that the many strengths of our school have been recognised in the report. At Nyewood, we never do things 'for Ofsted'; we do things because they fit with our vision and values and we believe they are right for the children in our care, to help them flourish academically, socially and emotionally. Nevertheless, it is always pleasing to have our practice endorsed by external partners.

Of particular note in the report is the celebration of the children's wonderful attitudes to all aspects of school life, particularly their curious and enthusiastic approach to their learning as well as their kindness to every member of our Nyewood Family.

We feel the first paragraph of the report truly captures the ethos of our school and we are proud that this was recognised:

'Pupils delight in attending this school. They are proud of their community. Through the well-promoted school values, pupils promise to 'share their smile'. Pupils and staff have warm relationships. One pupil remarked, 'Teachers always look after us.' Pupils show kindness to one another. They prize equality, knowing that everyone is valued in their school.'

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the staff who work tirelessly to provide such a rich, ambitious curriculum for our children. Their capabilities to deliver highly effective learning clearly shone through during the inspection process.

I would also like to thank you for your on-going support for the school in working with us to ensure that Nyewood CE Infant School is a school where children thrive.

Yours sincerely,

Miss Anna Wells

Headteacher